Beverly Woods Elementary PTA Board of Directors Meeting
August 29, 2013 at 7:45 a.m.
Present:

Carrie Parziale, President

Meredith Burbank, Vice President

Jill Miles, Treasurer

Sterling Oliver, Secretary
Lindy Gignac, Audit

Mandy Hays, Advocacy

Lynne Koeniger, Advisor

Lauren Reddick, Nominating
Marni Cartiff, Staff Representative

Caroline Horne, Principal
Mary Rantala, Fundraising

Amy Millikan, Fundraising
None Absent

I. Meeting called to order at 7:49 a.m. (Carrie Parziale)
II. Secretarial Business (Carrie Parziale)
· Minutes: The board approved the minutes from the June 2013 Board of Directors meeting. Motion by Meredith and second by Lindy.
III. Fundraising (Mary Rantala and Amy Millikan)

· Mary and Amy reviewed proposed changes to the brochure and process. Board liked the direction they are planning, had a few aesthetic suggestions. Agreement that an additional form for friends and family will be included this year. No additional monies requested for the year. Team to follow-up on Pre-K expectations in BWE fundraising and will again do the silent phase with Executive Board members and SLT. 
IV. Financial Review (Jill Miles)
· Proposed Budget:  Jill presented detailed statements and discussed items with significant change. (See attached).
· Points of Note:  Income - Book Fair income was reduced, Bingo Night is not going to be a 5th grade fundraiser this year. Discussion on the event being a family gathering rather than a fundraiser. Harris Teeter was ahead of budget last year. Box Tops income was reduced. Revenue earmarked for Lego Club will be shown as income as that group has no volunteer leadership this year. Expenses: Increased character ed budget because the volunteers want to reinvigorate the program. Garden classroom was removed as there were no volunteers. Technology line item reflects iPads and other additional accessories such as adaptors and cables. Group discussed apps for the teachers, some have a fee and purchasing in bundles will reduce the cost. Marni will talk to Holly about costs and needs. Teacher supply kits are budgeted again and Lynne volunteered to oversee their creation and distribution. 
III.  Principal’s Report (Caroline Horne)
· Back to School:  Caroline thanked the PTA for assisting with the start of the school year. She provided an update on attendance numbers, which are a bit lower but told the group Pre-K will again fill up. She will follow-up with CMS about painting the bus lot. CMS roll out of new safety items in the schools is a slow process and BWE can expect some security installations after the first of the year. 
IV.  New Business 
· Teacher Survey Recap (Meredith):  The board was shown preliminary data regarding the survey sent to the teachers. Majority of responses favor books, novel sets and coverage as priorities. Meredith will provide completed data at a later date. 
· Audit (Lindy): Discussion about how long records should be retained. Consensus to shred items no longer needed. Sterling will find out how long items need to be kept. 
· Back to School Video (Carrie):  Holly Spangler is unable to create the video. Carrie will take over for her and asked the appropriate folks to plan on September 9th. 
· Name Tags (Carrie): Clarification needed on name tag creation process. Carrie will reach out to Jo for the template and then send her the info for laminating. 
· Open House (Carrie and Mandy): Overall event was a success. Discussion about streamlining envelope stuffing and other prep. Perhaps putting forms online in the future. Meredith will ask other schools what they do regarding materials. 
· Open PTA positions (Carrie): Mother Son Fun Night, School Mates and Bingo Night are still open. Discussion about Bingo Night being presented more as a family fun night rather than a fundraiser and moving the date. Carrie will ask Jo to remove Mother Son and Bingo from the calendar at this time since neither date is confirmed. Mandy told the group that the Girls on the Run club need a coach for the Monday and Wednesday groups. 
· Next Board Meeting: The next board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 10, at 7:45 a.m.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Sterling P. Oliver
Secretary

